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                                             C.O.P.T. Meeting Minutes

                                                           January 20, 2010
                                                                  1:00 p.m.

                                                 Delaware State Police Academy

                                                     Route 13, Dover, Delaware

Meeting called to order by Secretary Lewis D. Schiliro, Chairman, at 1:00 p.m.
I. Review and approval of November 6, 2009 COPT meeting minutes.

Chairman Schiliro entertained a motion to approve the minutes of the November 6, 2009 COPT meeting.

A motion was made by Capt. John Potts to approve the minutes of the November 6, 2009 COPT
meeting.

Seconded by Chief Jeffrey Horvath.

Approved unanimously.

II. Capt. Hawkins requested to amend the agenda as follows:

A.
Under Old Business; add Request of Waiver of training, Milton PD, Maria Castro and Harrington PD, William Davis.
B.
Under New Business; add COPT test and decertification notices.

  
 Chairman Schiliro entertained a motion to approve the agenda as amended.

A motion was made by Chief Jeffrey Horvath to accept the amended agenda.

Seconded by Capt. Nancy Dietz.

Approved unanimously.
III. Re-Certification of Firearms Instructors

A.
Eddie Cathell
B.
Mark Hester

C.
Dennis Lineweaver

Capt. Hawkins presented Eddie Cathell, Mark Hester, and Dennis Lineweaver to be recertified as Firearms Instructors.  They had been instructors in the past but their certification had lapsed.  They worked with the DSP Firearms Training Unit and have met all COPT requirements for recertification.

Chairman Schiliro entertained a motion to approve the re-certification of these officers as COPT certified Firearms Instructors.

A motion was made by Capt. Nancy Dietz to approve the re-certification of Eddie Cathell, Mark Hester, and Dennis Lineweaver as certified Firearms Instructors.

Seconded by Capt. Quinton Watson.

Approved unanimously.

IV. Old Business
A.
Railroad Police Officers Certification Committee
Railroad officers are seeking recognition by the State of Delaware as police officers.  Federal Law allows them to perform police duties on railroad property.  They are seeking recognition under Title 29 to give them power to go off railroad property.  Capt. Robert Hawkins presented information that in order to comply with COPT requirements and be COPT certified the following would need to take place.  All Railroad officers that received training under Pennsylvania Act 120 would need 144 hrs of additional training, and all officers that trained under FLETC would need 142 hrs of additional training.
Secretary Schiliro entertained a motion to require all Railroad officers who want to be Delaware COPT Certified take the required training as set forth by Capt. Hawkins and pass the COPT Exam. They would then be recognized as full COPT Certified police officers in the State of Delaware.
A motion was made by Chief Horvath to require all Railroad officers take the required training as set forth by Capt. Hawkins and pass the COPT Exam. They would then be recognized as full COPT Certified police officers in the State of Delaware.

Seconded by Capt. John Potts.

Approved unanimously.
B. Waiver of training for Maria Castro and William Davis.
Capt. Hawkins requested a waiver for Ms. Castro and Mr. Davis.  They have finished most of the required training and only lack a couple of courses that will be held in the near future but are not necessary at the moment to carry out police officer duties.  Capt. Hawkins asked the Council to allow him to administer the COPT test and if the officers pass, allow them provisional authority to act as Delaware Police Officers.  When the required courses are offered the officers will be required to attend and complete all training.  They will then be brought before the Council to obtain full COPT recognition as COPT Certified Delaware Police officers.

Secretary Schiliro entertained a motion to grant these officers a waiver and receive provisional authority to act as Delaware Police officers.  They are then required to attend all courses they are missing as soon as they are offered.

A motion was made by Chief Horvath to grant these officers a waiver and receive provisional authority to act as Delaware Police officers.  They are then required to attend all courses they are missing as soon as they are offered.

Seconded by Chief Richard Baldwin.

Approved unanimously.

V. New Business

A.
Employment law and COPT decertifications.
The issue the Council is experiencing where departments are hesitant or restricted in providing the reason for termination.  This may create an issue the next time a revocation hearing is held.

It was the general consensus of the Council that Chiefs need to be aware of the importance and their legal obligation to provide in a timely manner the COPT Retirement, Resignation, and Termination form when an officer leaves their department and the importance of checking the correct box which determines if the officer left in good standing or if further action by the Council is warranted.  Also if further action is needed by the Council, how the chief can prepare for the Revocation Hearing. The Chiefs need to understand that they cannot by contract over ride the Council’s legal requirements.  The Council agreed that this could be brought before the Police Chiefs’ Council at their next conference in May.  
   B.
Capt. Hawkins presented the COPT Exam to the Council.  There are a couple questions that need to be removed from the test and replaced with more current ones.  Capt. Hawkins presented two choices to the Council; 1) replace the two outdated questions or 2) rewrite the entire test.  

After much discussion it was decided to replace the outdated questions.

Secretary Schiliro entertained a motion to allow Capt. Hawkins to replace the two questions.
A motion was made by Capt. Nancy Dietz to allow Capt. Hawkins to replace the two questions.

Seconded by Mayor Carleton Carey.

Approved unanimously.

Before the meeting ended it was brought up to the Council that there is Legislature before Congress that would allow Chiefs of municipal departments due process of law similar to that now provided to police officers in their Bill of Rights.  Chief Jeffrey Horvath will contact Chief Capriglione and obtain a copy of the legislation and copies will be sent to members of the Council On Police Training.  The Council will, after reviewing the legislation, decide whether or not to lend their support.
Secretary Schiliro entertained a motion to adjourn.

A motion was made by Chief Horvath for adjournment.
Adjournment. 
Next meeting Tuesday, April 20, 2010.
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